
Shutesbury Board of Health
April 3, 2024, 7 pm

Virtual meeting

Present: Catherine Hilton, chair; Norene Pease, Arleen Read, Garrett Simonsen, 
board members.

Minutes of previous meeting approved.

Discussion:

Cat and Arleen accompanied Claudia on an inspection of 56 Wendell Road.  A plan 
of action involving substantial demolition within the next two months was agreed 
upon.

Cat met with Sarah Fiske about her plans for health education and activities for 
Shutesbury and Leverett combined.  This includes a Narcan training for this 
month.

MWRA has reached out to watershed communities with a request for documents 
and a meeting regarding a feasibility study on supplying water from Quabbin.

Garrett has attended meetings of a working group of the collaborative regarding 
Emergency Dispensing Sites, how and when to work with other towns and when 
we might prefer to act on our own.

The MAPHCO steering committee of which Garrett is co-chair voted to concur 
with the DPH’s plan for the next five-year CDC grant application.

Adjourn 7:30.


